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The Provincetown Recycling and Renewable Energy Committee has been approached several times over the past four years by citizens interested in a plastic bag ban.  We have researched the way bans and levies have worked for other communities and discussed the way to best proceed in Provincetown.  We presented our case at the Fall Town Meeting and were sent back to cross our T’s and dot our I’s.  The by-law we present tonight factors in the input of the business community and strikes a balance we can all live with.
Some things to think about:

· Thin-film plastic bags contribute to the injury and death of marine and terrestrial animals through ingestion and entanglement.  

· They are easily if inadvertently released into the environment and ultimately break down into microplastics, contributing to the pollution of land and sea.
· They clog storm drainage systems and the machines used to compact trash at the transfer station.
· Millions of barrels of crude oil are used each year nationally for their manufacture.
Because we are surrounded by the ocean, Provincetown banned the use of helium for balloons in 1993 for many of those same reasons.  Plastic bags are in the top-ten items collected in beach cleanups nationally, regionally, and here at New Beach (Herring Cove) and Long Point beach cleanups.
Made of low-density polyethylene (#4 on your list of recyclable plastics), thin-film plastic bags can indeed be recycled, where facilities and demand exist.  However, there is a glut in the global market of baled plastic bags, and tons of “recycled” bags sit waiting for a destination in ports around the world.  In fact, most bales of plastic bags in the US are now currently burned at waste-to-energy plants.
Six municipalities in Massachusetts have already banned the use of plastic bags in retail operations – Nantucket, Great Barrington, Brookline, Manchester-by-the-Sea, Marblehead and Newburyport – the latter two since we met at Spring Town Meeting -- and many more are considering following suit – Newton, Cambridge, Watertown, Falmouth, Brewster, and the state of Rhode Island, to name a few.  Additionally, the Commonwealth of Massachusetts is considering a statewide ban or levy on single-use plastic bags for retail establishments of 4000 square feet or more.
This proposed by-law relates to “grocery bags”, the thin bags commonly used at the checkout counter or for takeaway dinners, including so-called “biodegradable” or “compostable” bags, which require very specific conditions to fulfill their claims, including thresholds for temperature, microbes, and moisture.  EXEMPTED from the by-law are those used for newspapers, dry-cleaning, produce or doggie cleanup, heavy plastic retail bags, and trash bags. 
Acceptance of this Article will make headlines as Provincetown, known for its natural beauty and clean beaches, becomes the first town on the Cape to reduce plastic bag distribution.  As with smoking in public spaces, safety caps on household cleaners, and unleaded gasoline, this is a regulation that strives to balance personal freedoms with the public good.

The Recycling Committee stands by to answer your questions, provide information about alternatives, and work with the community to do the right thing.
